
Village of South Blooming Grove 
Board of Trustees 

Public Hearing 
Monday  

March 12, 2018 
7:02 P.M. 

 

1 
Adopted 3/26/2018 

 Call to order 
 

o Mayor LoFranco called to order the Village Board Public Hearing at 7:05 pm on March 12, 2018 
regarding the proposed Local Law amending Chapter 235-17C of the Village Zoning Code,    
clarifying regulations concerning fences at the South Blooming Grove Village Hall located at 811 
State Route 208, within the Village of South Blooming Grove, and having a mailing address of 
Monroe, New York.  

 Roll call 
 
The following persons were present:  
 
o James LoFranco- Mayor 
o James Mullany – Trustee 
o Sue Ann Vogelsberg – Trustee 
o John Ross – Trustee 
o Joseph McKay, Esq. 

  

 Public Notice 

o The Village Clerk read the public notice wherein the Village Board of the Village of South 
Blooming Grove is considering adoption of a Local Law amending Chapter 235-17C of the Village 
Zoning Code, Clarifying Regulations Concerning Fences within the Village of South Blooming 
Grove. 

 Public Comments 
 

o Cathy Cairns – Resident asked the board to explain the proposed regulation.  Mayor LoFranco and 
Village Attorney McKay explained a correction in the law was made to permit chain link fences to 
be installed in the front of residential property.   

 
 Adjournment 

 
o Motion to close the public hearing, but leave open for written comment from the County of Orange 

and the Village of South Blooming Grove Planning Board by Trustee Ross, seconded by Trustee 
Mullany at 7:08 pm. 4 Ayes, 0 Nays.  

  
 

 
Minutes respectfully submitted by 
Christine Bodeker, Deputy Clerk 


